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Members of the NSSED cooperative must approve the co-op’s annual budget at the local school 
board level.  I’ve reviewed the NSSED budget and consulted with Alice Koshaba, NSSED 
Business Manager in regard to the details of the budget.  Following is a brief summary of the co-
op’s budget. 
 
NSSED’s final budget proposal totals $53,212,703.  This represents a 17.42 % increase over the 
prior year.  The large increase is due to the NSA building project approved by member districts 
and does not translate into a commensurate increase in service costs to districts.  Overall, 
enrollment estimates across the ELS, ELS Transition, and NSA programs are down 7.23%, 
17.65% and 2.05% respectively from the previous year’s estimate.    
 
Glenbrook High Schools primarily use support/related services and the ELS (Educational Life 
Skills), ELS Transition -South, and North Shore Academy (NSA) programs offered through 
NSSED.  Our enrollment numbers in the ELS and ELS Transition Programs are increasing and 
projected to do so for two more years. The support/related services (ie Occupational Therapy, 
Physical Therapy, Assistive Technology etc.) are unit billed and are provided to students both 
within NSSED classes (as a cost over and above the tuition charge) as well as to students we 
serve in our programs. We also purchase consultation services for autism and RtI. Last year our 
cost for these services was approximately $224,853.  
 
The tuition costs of  the ELS, ELS – Transition and NSA programs for the 2008-2009 school 
year were $28,614, $33,297, and $34,325 per year respectively.  It is projected that the tuition 
cost increases that affect Glenbrook represented in the proposed 2009-2010 budget will be 2.5%, 
across the above NSSED program tuitions.   To begin the year, we will have 32 students (an 
increase of 7 over last year) in the ELS program (17 at GBN and 15 at GBS), 9 in the transition 
program and 4 at NSA.  The projected NSSED tuition increase noted above was used in 
determining the tuition costs for the projected Glenbrook 225 FY10 budget.   
 
In addition to the tuition costs described above, each member district is assessed a membership 
fee based upon total district enrollment.  The FY10 membership fee increases 2.48% to $24.40 



per student.  We will use the September 2009 enrollment fee submitted to ISBE for our total 
district enrollment. Our fee last year was $108,524 (based on a September 2007 student 
enrollment of 4785 and a per student fee of $22.68).  This year our fee will be $116,461 (based 
on the fall 2008 enrollment of 4773). This fee gives us access to NSSED programs and billable 
related services described above.  
 
I have attached a cover memo from the NSSED business manager, Alice Koshaba that 
accompanies the proposed NSSED budget. The NSSED budget is also attached along with two 
associated documents (the last two pages of the attachment) which; 1) summarize the increases 
to the member districts, and  2) present the expenditures for the NSA and Administrative Office 
building project.  
 
Overall, the proposed budget is reasonable and in line with other districts in the area.  Please feel 
free to contact me if there are any questions regarding the NSSED budget or our use of these 
programs/services.  
 
 
 
Enc: NSSED Update to NSSED’s FY10 Final Budget  
  


































